

### **February Newsletter**

Clubhouse 353-2076 Pro Shop 353-2073

### **STAFF**

**Johnny Wilson** General Manager

**Lisa Marion** 

Food & Beverage Director

**Bo Baize** 

Golf Course Superintendent

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Blake Dutcher, President Gary Rasmussen, Vice President Jerry Pippin, Secretary/Treasurer Danna Bross Chris Meyers **Brent Copeland** Linda Neal John Fitz **Ernie Sheppard** 

### **HOURS OF OPERATION**

**Dining Room** 

11:00 - 2:00 and 5:00 - 8:00 11:00 - 2:00 and 5:00 - 9:00 Tues. Wed. Thur. & Sat. Friday Sunday 11:00 - 2:00

19th Hole and Lounge

(Limited Menu from 2:00 to 5:00)

Tues. Wed. Thur. & Sat 11:00 - 8:00 11:00 - 9:00 **Friday** Sunday 11:00 - 7:00

**Office** Mon. & Sat. Tue. – Fri. 9:00 - 1:00 9:00 - 5:00

8:00 - 6:00

Range 8:00 - 5:00

# from the general manager

The cold weather resulted in a not so busy January. We had a couple of busy Friday nights as well as a couple outside events that created some business for the club. The Painting Party was a big hit! We will schedule another one later this year. If you weren't able to attend the one in January, try to make the next one.

February brings Valentine's Day and Lisa has a wonderful evening planned for February 14th. Do not forget to take care of that special lady on this day! You will want to make your reservations early for this always popular event.

On Saturday, February 9th we will once again be hosting the Polar Plunge. It is a fundraiser to support Special Olympics. If it is your desire to get cold and wet in February, or if you would like to help support the Special Olympics, please attend this event.

We are all looking forward to warmer weather, so people can get outside and enjoy the golf course.

I would like to thank everyone for their thoughts and prayers while I was in the hospital. All the visits and cards were greatly appreciated. {#69}

## board minutes

The Board of Directors met Thursday, January 17. All committee reports were presented. No significant action was taken. The next board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 21.

### Wine and dine your Sweetheart with a Romantic Evenin Thursday, February 14th, 2019 6pm to 9pm Live Music!!! Starting at 6:30pm Five Course Dinne Entrée Choice Crab Cakes \$60 Chicken Kiev \$60 Roasted Pork \$60 Surf & Turf (filet with shrimp scampi) \$65 Chicken Picatta Florentine \$60 (Spinach, artichoke, mushroom sauce over fettucine) Vegetarian Option Available Please call 580-353-2076 and pre-order your preferred selection with your reservation.

## golf course news

**Bo Baize** 

Happy New Year! 2018 was a great year for the club and 2019 should only get better.

January brought with it an array of weather. From highs in the sixties to three inches of snow, and everything in between. Perhaps most damaging was a winter thunderstorm that caused flooding and Meadowbrook Creek swelled over its banks and deposited much of Lawton's trash, limbs, and debris onto the front nine. Clean up has been mostly completed but it was certainly a time-consuming process as much of it accumulated in areas too wet to reach for several days.

We collected over 43 inches of rain for the year here on course. Once our mostly clay soil soil reaches field capacity the water just starts sliding off and looking for somewhere else to go. I am not one to complain about rain; however, I would prefer if we could talk Mother Nature into spreading it out throughout the year somehow and having no more flooding events. If anyone has her number, please put in a call for us.

It has also gotten considerably colder on average and the decision was made to cover our regulation greens and protect our Ultradwarf Bermuda canopies from winter injury. The temporary greens are open so if you feel like coming out and working on your swing, please do.

Finally; as you all may know, Johnny has been having some health issues and is fighting hard to recover. Let us all please keep him and his family in our thoughts and prayers.

## Welcome **New Members**

**Jimmie & Krystal Dedmon** James & LaDonna Heflin **Scot & Dana Hilbert Chris & Jennifer Keller** Jim & Melinda Madden **Emmett & Debbie Meraz**